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5th September 2023
Dear Parents,

There is now just over a week until Kingswood and this letter details the last few bits of information.

The coach leaves from St John’s Green Abbey Site on Sunday 17th September at 11.00a.m. and will return on Friday 22nd September at approximately 3.30pm. If we could meet at the school from 10.30a.m. on Sunday 17th September this will give us an opportunity to load the coach and collect money and medication.
Please either park in the school car park at Abbey Field or on the Abbey Field itself. The coaches need to use the roundabout and park in front of the school and this is tricky if there are cars in the way.
Children who take regular medication need to bring this on Sunday in a named plastic bag with clear instructions as to the dosage. If there is any medication which you think your child may need over the week, for example headache tablets, it is important that this is enclosed as well. Children can only take medication that you have provided for them. Mrs. Smith will be collecting all medication for class Cymbeline , Mrs. Wall will be collecting all medication for class Trinovantes and Mrs Woodham will be collecting all medication for class Lathes on the Sunday and acting as chief dispensers during the week away. Please remember which class your child is in and give any medication to the right person.
There is a souvenir shop at the Activity Centre for your children to purchase mementoes or gifts. If on the day of departure you could bring pocket money for your child in a named purse/wallet, it would be very much appreciated. Please allow no more than £10. Please could you hand this to Miss Witzenfeld on the Sunday if you are in class Trinovantes to Mr Mathews if your child is in class Cymbeline and to Miss Wiggins if you’re in class Lathes.

Please could you ensure that you do provide your children with plenty of changes of clothes in an assortment of long/short sleeves and trousers/shorts. The children will definitely need; sensible walking footwear (we do lots of walking), a waterproof coat and warm clothes (please see the kit list). Some of the activities they are doing can only be undertaken with the correct clothing. A plastic bag for dirty clothes is a good idea and a lesson about how to look in a suitcase may help to ensure that your child doesn’t wear the same clothes all week!

Please also remember that it is an activity and education centre so don’t buy anything new, as due to the activities the clothes may not come back in quite the same state as you packed them.
Your child will need a packed lunch for the coach journey on Sunday. No fizzy drinks/cans or glass bottles please and all in a plastic bag NOT in a lunch box, so it can all be thrown away.

Your child will definitely need a named water bottle for the week away and a small rucksack for carrying their waterproof and drinks bottle around would also be useful.

If you haven’t yet completed, signed and returned the yellow medical consent form, please could you do this as a matter of priority.

Onwards to Kingswood.

Yours sincerely,

Simon Billings

Headteacher
�	
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